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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

HARMONY WEEK CELEBRATIONS 
Harmony Week is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings together Australians from all 
different backgrounds.  Almost half of Australians were either born overseas or have a parent who was. 
 
At Urunga Public School we had a wonderful week celebrating inclusion, respect, and belonging! Our 
students performed fantastically on the river stage, we enjoyed a special walk through town, and the whole 
school created a wonderful Harmony Tree artwork.  
 
Congratulations to our Harmony Award recipients at the Monday morning assembly! A big thank you to our 
amazing community for joining us on Friday afternoon and making it so special.  There are many photos to 
look at on our Facebook page, but we have also included some below. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 27 Mar Soccer Gala Day @ Coffs Harbour Mon 7 Apr 
School ANZAC Day Assembly @ 
10.30am 

Tues 1 Apr Boys & Girls PSSA Soccer Mon 7 Apr District Netball Trials 

Tues 1 Apr Garden Club @ 11.10am Mon 7 Apr 
Daari Gumburr (Stage 3 Indigenous  
students go to Bellingen PS) 

Wed 2 Apr School Cross Country Wed 9 Apr 
NEW DATE—Dylan Edwards Rugby 
League Gala Day 

Fri 4 Apr PBL Reward Day  -  movie afternoon Wed 9 Apr 
P&C AGM at 5pm in Library 
All welcome 
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   OUR PRINCIPAL             
    MRS JANE                       
     MARTYN 
 

 
 
 

Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and we pay 
our respects to the Elders both past and present. I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn 
on their lands. 
 

HARMONY WEEK 
I want to take a moment to express my gratitude for the 
incredible turnout for our Harmony Week Dance Showcase. It 
was truly heartwarming to have our community come together to 
celebrate inclusivity, diversity, and unity through dance. Our 
students performed brilliantly, and the enthusiasm and support 
from families made the event even more special. Thank you for 
helping to create such a memorable experience for everyone 
involved. 
 

EXPLICIT TEACHING SHOWCASE 
Earlier this week, Mrs. Kim Prior and I had the wonderful 
opportunity to attend an Explicit Teaching Showcase on the Central Coast with our Director, Educational 
Leadership, Mr. Dafydd Thomas. This has been an invaluable experience, allowing us to engage with the 
latest explicit teaching practices that will help enhance learning outcomes for our students. We are excited to 
bring back these insights to share with our teachers and to apply them in our classrooms. 
 

SPORT 
This term has been packed with exciting events and outstanding achievements. Our PSSA Cricket 
Team represented our school last week with exceptional sportsmanship and effort. This Thursday, our 
students had planned to participate in the Soccer Gala Day, providing another great opportunity to showcase 
teamwork and school spirit. However, due to the current wet weather this has now been postponed. A new 
date will be notified.  Additionally, our students have been actively engaged in netball and basketball trials 
and competitions, displaying incredible dedication and perseverance. 
 
Looking ahead, our Cross Country event will take place next Wednesday 2nd April, with wet weather backup 
dates in place should we need them. In Week 11, we are excited to take part in the Dylan Edwards NRL 
Gala Day, where students will develop their rugby league skills in a fun and supportive environment. We will 
also wrap up the term with our much-anticipated Easter Hat Parade at the end of Week 11. I can’t wait to 
see the creative and colourful hats our students will design! 
 
A special congratulations goes to Nicholas De Ruiter, who has achieved an incredible milestone by being 
selected for the North Coast Basketball Team. This is a fantastic achievement, and we are all so proud of his 
hard work and dedication. 
 

THANK YOU 
Finally, I want to take this opportunity to thank our students, staff, and families for their continued support 
and involvement. The start of this year has been truly wonderful, and your enthusiasm and commitment to 
our school community does not go unnoticed.  
 
I look forward to a fantastic rest of the term! 
 

PARENTING IDEAS/ HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families article is titled 'Habits of Happy Families' which focuses on developing 
respectful and happy relationships.   
 
Thank you for your ongoing support, take care, 
Jane Martyn 
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 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 
 
 

Girrwa-Girrwawa 
 
Urunga Public School formed Girrwa-Girrwawa  in 2023 with our Aboriginal First Nations community to 
create a space for cultural connection and learning. This gathering time allows us to strengthen 
relationships with local partnerships, including preschools, Yurruungga Aboriginal Corporation, and our 
local First Nations families. It is a time for us to share and celebrate culture while collaboratively planning 
culturally inclusive events that support Aboriginal education.  
 
We have worked in collaboration with pre schools, Bellingen High School, Yurruungga Aboriginal 
Corporation, and AECG representatives to foster these connections and create meaningful learning 
experiences. 
 
Girrwa-Girrwawa is not a closed committee—everyone is welcome. Although the gathering follows an 
agenda, at times, we put this aside for storytelling and knowledge sharing from our special guests, allowing 
for deep cultural learning and connection.  
 
We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land upon which we gather, the people of 
the Gumbaynggirr Nation, and pay our respects to Elders past, present, and future. Through this gathering, 
we honour their knowledge, stories, and ongoing contributions to our community. 
 
 

NAIDOC WEEK  -  Week 10 Term 2 

Save the date:  30th June—4th July 
We will have various activities happening throughout the week.  Please join us at our  

Girrwa-Girrwawa yarns if you would like to be involved and help with planning. 

GIRRWA-GIRRWAWA 
KEEP ON GATHERING 

 

FRIDAY 4TH APRIL @ 8.30AM 
 

IN THE SCHOOL LIBRARY. ALL WELCOME! 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 
 
 

Daari Gumburr Program – Years 5 & 6 
Daari Gumburr (Strong Spirit) is a cultural program focused on Share, Care, Repair, helping students 
connect to Country, each other, and cultural practices while building self-esteem and leadership. 
 
Workshops include: 

 Rock & canvas painting with traditional symbols 
 Weaving (bags, earrings, school art piece) 
 Learning Gumbaynggirr language & songs 
 T-shirt design with bleach art 
 Safe relationships & online behavior 
 Health & well-being (breathing, self-care, hygiene) 

 
A huge thank you to Aunty Lisa, Aunty Nicky, Uncle Ricky and 3rd Space Mob for this incredible 
opportunity, and to Bellingen PS for hosting us on Monday!  We will have the opportunity to host some of 
these workshops at Urunga throughout the year as well.   
 
We look forward to our fortnightly workshops for the rest of the year! 

 



 

 

NICHOLAS SHINES AT NORTH COAST BASKETBALL TRIALS!  
A huge congratulations to Nicholas de Ruiter, who has showcased his 
exceptional basketball skills at the North Coast Basketball Trials, earning 
a coveted spot on the team set to compete at the State Championships! 
 
Nicholas demonstrated outstanding skill, teamwork, and sportsmanship 
throughout the trials, impressing selectors with his agility, court vision, 
and sharp shooting. His dedication to the game has truly paid off, and we 
are excited to see him represent the North Coast PSSA on the big stage. 
 
The NSW PSSA State Championships, which will be held at Minto in 
the Sydney South West region, will bring together the best young 
basketball talent in NSW, and we have no doubt Nicholas will rise to the 
challenge. Best of luck, Nicholas—your school and community are 
cheering you on all the way! 
 
Stay tuned for updates on his journey. 
 

DYLAN EDWARDS DAY  -  RESCHEDULED  
The Dylan Edwards Legend’s Gala Day that was postponed due 
to bad weather has now been rescheduled.  It will be held on 
Wednesday 9th April  - the last Wednesday of this term. 
 

MID NORTH COAST RUGBY LEAGUE TRIALS 
We were proud to send five of our Rugby League boys to the Mid 
North Coast Opens Rugby League in Coffs Harbour on Monday.   
 
Lachie, Zak, Heath, Hayden and Sonny (absent from photo) all 
had a great day, played some hard football and gave it their best 
shot.   
 
Unfortunately this time, none of them were selected in the team 
to continue on to the North Coast trials.  Congratulations on 
giving it a go boys! 
 
 

EASTER HAT PARADE 2025 
As the Easter Hat Parade approaches, 
children in Kindergarten to Year 2 are 
encouraged to make their Easter hats at 
home and bring them to school on Friday, 
11 April 2025, the day of the parade. If 
there are any problems with this, please 
let your child's teacher know. 
 
Students will assemble in the bottom 
COLA at 2.20pm to parade their creations, 
then walk downtown to parade and show 
off their Easter Hats. Parents and carers 
of K-2 students are invited to come along 
at 2.15pm to watch the colourful parade.  
 
The Easter raffle winners will be drawn 
and announced at a short morning 
assembly on the day. Please remember to 
send in your sold tickets and money along 
with any Easter-themed donations for the 
raffle. 



 

 

MID NORTH COAST PSSA CRICKET KNOCKOUT COMPETITION 
Last Friday, the Urunga School Cricket Team faced off against Frank Partridge VC Public School in an 
exciting match that showcased our team's spirit and determination. Although we didn't secure the win, 
there were many positive highlights to celebrate. 
 
Captained by Harper, our team demonstrated great leadership and resilience throughout the game. After 
losing the toss, we were sent in to bat first. Our opening batsmen, Heath and Kaius, did a fantastic job of 
navigating the early overs, ensuring that our middle order had the opportunity to settle in and contribute to 
the score. The highlight of our innings came from Nate, who hit some impressive sixes, helping us finish 
with a total of 78 runs. In response, our opening bowling pair, Artemi and Nate, put up a strong fight 
against the Frank Partridge batsmen. They managed to take a few early wickets, with some brilliant 
dismissals both bowled and caught on the leg side, showcasing their skills and teamwork. 
 
Throughout the match, the Urunga team demonstrated excellent communication and support. Our players 
called loudly between the wickets and provided great chat in the field, effectively putting pressure on our 
opponents. Ultimately, Frank Partridge proved to be the stronger team on the day, chasing down our total 
with four overs to spare.  
 
UPS Cricket Coach 
Mr Sercombe 

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
Last week each child was given a book of 10 
raffle tickets to sell or buy in our annual Easter 
Raffle.   
 
Tickets are 50c each and there will be plenty of 
extra booklets available in the office if you would 
like some more. 
 
We are also asking for donations of Easter 
themed goodies to include in our 
prizes.  Donations will be gratefully accepted. 
 
Please drop any donations as well as your sold 
tickets into the school office before Wednesday 
9th April. 
 
We are all looking forward to the arrival of the 
Easter Bunny. 



 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
After having to cancel our last scheduled Tuesday afternoon assembly due to Cyclone Alfred, we all 
gathered for a short but sweet assembly yesterday.   
 
Mr Freebairn spoke about the many activities and sporting opportunities that are currently happening in 
and around Urunga Public School.   
 
Our class assembly awards were handed out to very deserving winners.  Thank you to all the families and 
community that attended on Tuesday. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C NEWS 
We invite all parents, grandparents, and carers 
to attend the Parents & Citizens Association 
(P&C) Annual General Meeting (AGM), 
scheduled for Wednesday, April 9th, 2025 at 
5:00pm in the school library. This is a fantastic 
opportunity to get involved, make your voice 
heard, and play an essential role in shaping the 
future of our school community. 
 
This is your chance to be part of something truly 
special—helping to improve the educational 
experience and wellbeing of our children while 
connecting with other like-minded families. Your 
involvement matters, and together, we can 
achieve great things for our school. 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY AWARDS  
TERM 1  WEEK 9 

K LIME K/1 NAVY 

Violet Grimston Cherry McClelland 
Harvey Lenihan Frankie Johnston 
Jasper Etherden Cruz Shearim 

 Iva McGrath 

1/2 GREEN 1/2 RED 
Jeanie Cameron Hazel Edwards 
Samuel Read Ainhoa Pomroy 
Cara Haynes Aria Wrobel 
River Rossman Jarli Cahill 
3/4 BLUE 3/4 MAGENTA 
Raphi Gately Bonnie Tutt 
Laila Sipple Oliver Newsham 
Elka Flaherty Charlie Hoffman 
Jed Simpson Kai McClelland 
5/6 AQUA 5/6 INDIGO 
Nicholas de Ruiter Tommy Furze 
Birdie Tutt Laylah Moore 
Hannah Pollard Mia Thomas 
Heath Green Kaius Heward 
BAND AWARD BAND AWARD 
  
  



 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Weeks 7 and 8, they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 

 

 

• Max 

• Airlie 

• Kobi 

• Storm 

• Zak 

• Jack 

• Bonnie 

• Cruz 

• Charlie 

• Anaya 

• Bella 

• Cruz 

• Reed 

• Van 

• Aaliyah 



 

 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL CLASS OF THE WEEK 
At Urunga Public School, we take pride in promoting our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
values of being Safe, Respectful, and Responsible. Each week, we recognise a PBL Class of the 
Week—a class that has demonstrated these values as a team throughout the week. 
The selected class enjoys a special visit from Percy, our PBL mascot, who spends the week 
learning alongside them. Teachers also reward their class in their own unique way to celebrate their 
efforts. 
 
Choosing a class each week is never easy, as all of our students consistently show positive 
behaviour and teamwork. Congratulations to all our students for their ongoing commitment to 
making Urunga Public School a safe, respectful, and responsible learning environment! 

 

 Week 8 

 1/2 Red 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Week 9 

5/6 Aqua 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 


